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Dear Neighbours, 
 

  Into Autumn—and there’s still plenty to see and do locally, if you look hard enough—there 
are a few suggestions within these pages.  
  Our younger residents are out and about and leading the way; another brilliant star contribu-
tion this month, this time from Rian (pg 25). 
  If your young people have ideas for articles for The Courier and would like to contribute—or 
you would like to highlight their achievements, please do let me know, I’m sure all our 
neighbours would like to support their endeavours.   
  Any other suggestions for articles and events also greatly appreciated—we’re here for you. 
  Keep warm! 
 

Until next time,  
              Kaye 
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or leave a message/text and we’ll get back to you) 
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Northwick Park Safer Neighbourhood Team  
PCSO Charlie Charalambous,  
PC Finn Kennedy (author of this article) 
PC Hobday   
Sergeant Yu Zhang 
 

Dear Residents: 
  The SNT would still ask that all residents 
register with OWL (Online Watch Link, web 
address www.owl.co.uk).  We are sending 
nearly all of our crime alerts via the OWL 
system.  It is completely free to register so if 
you want to be in the know then register on 
OWL, it is a fantastic neighbourhood watch 
tool!   
 

Residential burglaries: The burglary figures 
are not bad at the moment. I would like to 
say I have the answer for why that is but I 
don’t, it could be in some small way due to 
the increase in local neighbourhood watch 
and the various WhatsApp groups, maybe 
our patrols too.   
  At time of writing, 10/09/19, the residential 
burglary figures have decreased and we 
haven’t had an aggravated burglary recently.   
Though the figures are low at the moment in 
this area there continues to be aggravated 
burglaries occurring across North West Lon-
don involving white masked men breaking 
into people’s houses through the front door, 
threatening the occupiers with weapons for 
the family jewellery – the households tar-
geted are mainly Asian, and the offences 
have occurred in the evening after 1900hrs, 
and generally in hours of darkness.     
  I am going to reiterate advice and informa-
tion I have put in previous Courier articles 
with regard to this as burglary and in particu-
lar aggravated burglary is one of the theft 
crimes that has a big impact on victim’s lives. 
  It must be pointed out that although aggra-
vated burglaries are quite rare, it is good 
practice to set your house alarm on a partial 
set in hours of darkness and also to double 
lock all doors to the outside. Install good 
quality locks on your windows and doors; 
doors to the exterior should be locked with at 
least two locks.  A London bar is also advis-
able as re-enforcement of the lock stays.   
  If you hear your front door being smashed  

In, get to an upstairs bedroom, lock it or go 
out into the back garden and ring 999 imme-
diately, say your address and that there are 
burglars in your house.  Alert your 
neighbours.  
  Keep an eye out on any persons sitting up 
in vehicles in the locality, especially if you 
don’t recognise them from the area – particu-
larly if they are a group of men sitting up in a 
vehicle for no apparent reason and paying 
attention to people’s comings and goings.  If 
you see anyone acting suspiciously, then 
consider ringing the police.   
  I know, from reading the various residents’ 
WhatsApp groups that residents really are 
being more and more vigilant and communi-
cating to each other various sightings of sus-
picious persons and vehicles.  This is all 
good and a brilliant neighbourhood watch 
tool. 
 

Other crime happening – in recent months I 
have written about the Catalytic Converter 
(CatCon) thefts: the issue of opportunist 
thieves, scrap collectors and general motor 
vehicle crime – these are still ongoing issues 
in our area. 
 

What has your team been up to? 
  Your officers are carrying out a number of 
investigations, which require preparation for 
court and paperwork.  When we are not do-
ing this we are out on patrol.  Here are some 
of what we have been dealing with over the 
past month:  
Your team was instrumental in the recent 
arrest of a male who was wanted on a Recall 
to prison due to committing offences whilst 
on licence for a serious offence. This male 
has lived in and frequents the Northwick Park 
ward area. 
  On 14/08/2019 at about 1030hrs, whilst PC 
KENNEDY was off duty cycling to work, she 
saw two white males on the Harrow Road 
having just past the police station heading in 
the direction of the High Road. She  

http://www.owl.co.uk
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with local businesses, trying to identify the 
group involved and getting some information 
to get some criminal behaviour orders on 
them.   
  Some of the current work we are dealing 
with is investigating a theft involving a couple 
who live in independent living accommoda-
tion and are disabled by way of having learn-
ing difficulties.  We believe that a drug addict 
has befriended the couple and when he vis-
ited their address he took property off them, 
so we are working to find this male, and also 
with the couple to ensure that this does not 
happen again to them. 
  On 3/09/19 a newish Audi Quattro, stolen in 
a burglary on the 01/09 in the Stanmore 
area, was located by police on false plates 
on Holt Road.  This car was seized for foren-
sics and CCTV enquiries made. The white 
male in his 20s who parked the car walked to 
Oldborough Road and headed towards East 
Lane.   
  Your team, with the assistance of some 
Volunteer Special Constables, was involved 
in a traffic operation on the 7/09/19 on the 
Watford Road which led to the seizure of 7 
vehicles and the drivers of the cars prose-
cuted for either no insurance or no licence, or 
both.  
  On 8/09/19 a newish Range Rover was 
spotted by some eagle-eyed residents in one 
of the Priory Roads, this car was on false 
plates and had been reported stolen, in a 
keyless theft incident.  PC HOBDAY and 
PCSO Charalambous went to investigate the 
residents’ reports of this Range Rover, the 
true identity of the vehicle established and it 
was recovered by police.   
  Your team is also dealing with a number of 
neighbor-related incidents involving abuse 
and racial abuse, these are being worked 
upon, the necessary evidence gathered.  An 

recognised the males- both are Class A drug 
addicts.  She was aware that one of the 
males was wanted, so stopped and asked 
him to come into the police station for a brief 
chat, which he did surprisingly.  A check re-
vealed that he was wanted for a burglary and 
for a bench warrant from Harrow Crown 
Court, she then arrested him.  He was 
charged with the burglary later that day, re-
manded in custody to appear before Harrow 
Crown Court the following day and received 
a prison sentence for burglary, not a very 
lengthy one though!  
  On the 15/08/2019 PC HOBDAY and KEN-
NEDY had popped into Sainsburys Kenton 
when they were informed that a member of 
security staff had been spat on by a female 
who had exited the store earlier.  PC KEN-
NEDY reviewed the CCTV and recognised 
the alleged suspect, her address was later 
visited and she is currently under investiga-
tion for an assault (spitting) offence.   
Officers from all the SNTs were required to 
police the Notting Hill Carnival on both days 
this year. Despite the sweltering heat there 
wasn’t much to deal with in the way of seri-
ous in the group of officers we were with.  
We had a few arrests but the majority of our 
time (in my group) was making sure people 
had a safe time, and helping a few people 
who over-indulged and ended up getting 
really sick.  We also may have been caught 
having a foot tap or so to the music and try-
ing to ensure that the carnival went without 
incident.  Working Notting Hill Carnival is 
very tiring for officers, as we do two very long 
shifts on the two days, average shift being 12
-14 hours.   
    Your team has been involved in a number 
of recent stops and searches in relation to 
reports of drug dealing in the vicinity of East 
Lane and Sudbury Avenue. We are working 
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male mid to late teens, interrupted breaking 
into the rear patio door of house.    
 

Attempted Burglary Commercial prem-
ises: (i) Watford Road near John Lyon 
Roundabout – 09/09 1500hrs – 10/09 
0845hrs, glass pane of shop front smashed 
in an attempted burglary.  
 

Theft of motor vehicle: (i) East Lane (in 
240s evens side) 21/08 2100hrs – 22/08 
0900hrs, 66 Merc Sprinter, in keyless theft – 
this vehicle was stopped on 28/8 in Herts 
area and two males arrested (ii) Harrow 
Road (near 1000) 03 car stolen from road.   
 

Attempted theft of motor vehicle: (i) Elm-
wood Ct - 10/08 2200 – 11/08 1220, at-
tempted theft of moped (ii) Olborough Rd (in 
20s odds side), 12/8 0240, attempted theft of 
moped (iii) Aspen Drive - 11/8 1900 – 12/08 
1045, attempted theft of moped (iv) Harrow 
Road – 13/8 0001 – attempted theft of 18 
plate Mercedes Van (v) Northwick Park Hos-
pital – 29/08 1855hrs Yahama R6 stolen. 
 

Attempted theft from motor vehicle: (i) 
East Lane (in 250s odds side) male arrested 
after trying door handles of works vans. (ii) 
Carlton Avenue West (in 90s evens side) 
29/08 1630hrs black leather rucksack stolen 
from delivery van when doing deliveries (iii) 
Amery Road 03/09 1425hrs – males in a van 
have pulled up to another van and stolen 
chainsaws from a works van (iv) Northwick 
Park Hospital 07/09 1400hrs – 08/09 
1800hrs, van broken into and a large quantity 
of works tools stolen. 
 

Crime Prevention Advice: 
Burglary - 
● Ensure that your perimeter fence/wall, your 
house doors and windows are fit for purpose.  
Boundary walls and fencing along with shrub-
bery is the first line of defence to an intruder 
and should be good enough to keep a poten-
tial burglar out.  A lot of houses in the Sud-
bury Court Estate have a shared driveway 
with easy access to the rear, if at all please 
try to get this open access gated off - most 
burglars gain access via the rear of a house.   
● Please ensure that garden sheds are 
locked and that all garden implements are 
locked away as frequently these are used to  

arrest occurred on 09/09/19 in relation to one 
of these victims – this resulted in one of the 
alleged offenders being bailed to an alternate 
address in South Brent, pending a possible 
prosecution as the CPS have to make the 
decision on whether there is sufficient evi-
dence to prosecute.   
  Some other incidents that have happened 
on the patch, please read the crime figures 
for a full synopsis of recent incidents: 
In late August a resident of Bengeworth 
Road witnessed an intruder in their back gar-
den, another resident gave chase and the 
male ran off on Sudbury Court Road towards 
Sudbury Court drive.   
  Shortly before 7am on 30/08/19 a vigilant 
member of the public spotted some suspi-
cious activity on Spencer Road with some 
males with weapons and balaclavas and 
police were called.  There was a police chase 
whereby three of the group of four spotted 
were arrested.  A number of cannabis plants 
were also recovered from the address in 
Spencer Road.  The three males were ar-
rested for a number of offences and this in-
vestigation is ongoing.   
  In another incident in the past month, men 
working on the road works on East Lane 
caught a guy going through their works van, 
police were called and he was arrested. 
 
Overview of offences 10

th
 Aug-10th Sep: 

 

Burglary: (i) Sudbury Court Road (in 60s 
odds side) 17/8 1630 – 18/08 1000hrs, room 
in a HMO burgled, cash and jewellery stolen.  
(ii) Watford Road (in 190s, evens side) post 
box in communal hallway of block of flats 
damaged believed by intruder (iii) Church 
Gardens – flat in sheltered housing 16/8 
0900 – 19/08 0900hr (iv) East Court (in 50s 
odds) – 03/09 1030hrs male entered rear 
patio door of house which is broken, forced 
entry to room and stolen cash and jewellery.  
(v) Watford Road (in 210s evens side) 05/09 
1340hrs, intruder entered house in afternoon 
when occupier was asleep, stole cash, 
iphone, laptop. 
 

Attempted Burglary: (i) Blockley Road (in 
40s odds side) – 17/08 0149 male peering in 
window, cable wire cut (ii) Langham Gardens 
(low odds) 28/08 0935hrs – young black  
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break in to houses. 
● Consider getting an alarm / alarm box fit-
ted, CCTV cameras or dummy ones. 
● Keep your car keys hidden and not on/in 
the cabinet near your front door. 
● Make sure to secure your side gates when 
you go out and ensure that your garden 
fence or wall is durable and designed for 
purpose - to keep out intruders! 
● Consider installing an alarm system and a 
safe for your jewellery and valuables. 
 
Vehicle Crime - 
● do not keep valuables in your car; ideally 
leave your glove box open and do not leave 
any goods/property in the car. 
● do not leave a sat nav holder on display 
and rub off all marks of sat navs from your 
windscreen. 
● Be on the look out for tow away vehicles, 
these are being used to steal cars from peo-
ple’s driveways - if you see someone load 
your neighbours vehicle onto a tow truck/a 
truck with a hoist and your neighbour is not 
present then you may be witnessing a theft of 
your neighbour’s car so consider ringing the 
police - try obtain the registration number of 
the tow truck. 
 
Robbery -  
● Stay alert! - try be aware of your surround-
ings when you are out and about, this is es-
pecially important if you listening to an iPod 
or on a mobile phone. 
● Stay clear! - if you think you are being fol-
lowed or that someone looks like they’re up 
to no good, then cross the road or go into a 
shop/address - ring the police if necessary. 
 
Bicycle Thefts -  
● Ensure that you secure your bicycle with a 
substantial lock at all times and leave in a 
well lit place. 
● obtain your frame number and register your 
bicycle on www.BikeRegister.com or 
www.immobilise.com - this could assist po-
lice in recovering your bicycle if stolen. 
 
  Please consult the websites below for more 
crime prevention tips or if you do not have 
access to the internet perhaps speak to us 
and we might be able to arrange that you 
obtain a crime prevention pamphlet. 

 

 
 

  Your team would welcome any information 
on anti-social behaviour or criminal offences  
occurring in the area—please contact us: 

 020 87212 969 or  
 07920 233 752 
NorthwickPark.snt@met.police.uk 
 

  Please consult the websites listed below for 
crime prevention tips  

Useful numbers: 
 

Dial 999 in an emergency, where a crime is 
in progress or life is in danger. 

For non-emergencies, ring 101 
To give information anonymously call 

Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 
 

Useful websites: 
Find a whole host of useful info: e.g. crime 
prevention, crime statistics, identity theft! 

www.met.police.uk 
www.homeoffice.gov.uk 
www.cifas.org.uk 
www.direct.gov.uk 

http://www.bikeregister.com/
http://www.immobilise.com
http://www.met.police.uk/
http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/
http://www.cifas.org.uk/
http://www.direct.gov.uk/
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  I hope you had a restful and pleasant 
Summer break and enjoyed the recent hot 
weather.  

 
Consultation on Changes to Council Tax 
Support Scheme 
 
  We are two months into the 12-week con-
sultation on the proposed changes to 
Brent's Council Tax Support Scheme and, 
to date, resident engagement is low. Mem-
bers are asked to help encourage residents 
to take part, particularly those in our wards 
who will be directly affected. Brent wants to 
make the scheme simpler, fairer and fo-
cused more on support for people who are 
least able to pay Council Tax. The pro-
posed adjustments to the scheme are de-
signed to make claiming support easier, 
with a banded scheme that fits alongside 
the Government's Universal Credit system. 
The scheme is based on people's ability to 
pay, and some people's entitlement will 
change, but Brent will continue to support 
more than 27,000 residents. If you are affili-
ated to any organisations that work with 
people who are likely to be affected, please 
do let David Oates 
david.oates@brent.gov.uk know and we 
can make contact with them to promote the 
consultation, which can be found on the 
Brent Council website. 
  The consultation closes on 10

th
 October 

2019. 
 

Brent Community Lottery – Good 
Causes Launch 
 
  The Council is launching a new online 
lottery called the Brent Community Lottery. 
60p from every £1 ticket will go direct to 
charities, voluntary organisations and other 
good causes. Players of the lottery can win 
a £25,000 jackpot, plus smaller prizes. 
  The Council will be holding a Good 
Causes Launch on Wednesday 9 October 1
-3pm in the Conference Hall at Brent Civic 
Centre. You will be able to hear all about 
the new lottery, how it works and how the 
voluntary and community sector can directly 
benefit from participating. 
  If you would like to attend the ‘Good 
Causes’ launch, please register on the 
www.eventbrite.com website and search for 
‘Brent Community Lottery Good Causes 
Launch.   

 
London Borough of Culture  
(LBOC) Fund 
 
  As part of the London Borough of Culture 
2020 programme, the LBOC team are ad-
ministering a £500,000 fund for local indi-
viduals, voluntary and not-for-profit organi-
sations, and community groups in Brent to 
lead their own cultural activities. 
  The fund is to support arts and cultural 
activities at locations across Brent that take 
place during 2020, including events, per-
formances, workshops, exhibitions, talks,  

 

Councillor’s Comments 
Cllr  Robert Johnson - Northwick Park Ward 

Email:  cllr.robert.johnson@brent.gov.uk 
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  The Project will include the following: 

provision of a disabled toilet and baby 
changing 

and ventilation 
 

 
 

  We look forward to the new look St 
Cuthberts Church Community Hall. 
 

Preston Road Community Library 
 
  Although it is not in our ward,  we should 
congratulate the Preston Road Community 
Library for their recent award.  Preston 
Community Library has been ‘highly com-
mended’ in The Bookseller’s prized Library 
of the Year Award 2019. 
  The volunteer run library, on Carlton Ave-
nue East, is the first community library to be 
shortlisted for the nationwide award which 
typically supports professionally-run librar-
ies with paid staff. The Bookseller cele-
brated “the tireless work of its volunteers” at 
the library and praised “its position at the 
heart of the community”. 
  Preston Community Library is open for 
four days a week and is run by around 80 
volunteers. Volunteer and Chair of Preston 
Community Library Philip Bromberg, said: 

walks, installations, festivals, carnivals, 
screenings and participatory projects across 
all art forms. 
 

  Projects funded through the LBOC fund 
must: 
• be creative and/or cultural, and involve 
artists 
• be open to the public 
• take place in Brent during 2020 
• create opportunities for people from differ-
ent generations and/or backgrounds to 
come together 
• involve opportunities for local participation 
and volunteering 
• provide young people with roles and op-
portunities within the leadership of the pro-
ject 
• respond to one or more of the four LBOC 
2020 culture questions 
Amount: Individuals can apply for up to 
£3,000. Organisations can apply for up to 
£10,000. 
Deadline: The final round will open on 
Thursday 16 January 2020 and close in 
March 2020. 
  www.lboc2020.com/2020culturefund  
contact: titania.altius@brent.gov.uk 
 
St Cuthberts Church –  
NCIL funding success  
   
  I’m sure we all know the wonderful com-
munity work at St Cuthbert’s—from the  
Memory Café to the Toddlers Club, working 
in partnership with Daniel’s Den—and lots 
more besides.  St Cuthberts applied for 
NCIL Funding of £170,000 to refurbish the 
Community Hall. The aim of this project is 
to refurbish the community hall to increase 
the number of community events and activi-
ties in the area and to ensure it is fit for pur-
pose. 

http://www.lboc2020.com/2020culturefund
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  “We are extremely proud of what we’ve 
achieved, and honoured to have been rec-
ognised in this year’s Library of the Year 
award.” 
  In August, Brent Council’s Planning Com-
mittee approved proposals to redevelop the 
library building and replace it with a brand 
new, modern library which will include 12 
new much needed affordable homes. Li-
brary users will be able to enjoy a more 
flexible event space as well as 2,000 more 
books. 
  The fit-out of the library will be funded 
through a £268,000 grant from Brent Coun-
cil’s Community Infrastructure Levy which is 
a fee developers pay to contribute towards 
improvements in the local area. 
  Cllr Krupesh Hirani, Brent Council’s Cabi-
net Member for Public Health, Culture and 
Leisure, said: 
  “The volunteers at Preston Community 
Library are doing a fantastic job and are 
really passionate about the work that they 
do so I am delighted that they have been 
recognised nationally by The Bookseller. 
  “I am hopeful that, with the promise of 
newly expanded facilities, the community 
library will continue to serve residents in the 
local area while also providing much 
needed council housing for those who need 
it most.”   The community library will move 
to Ashley Gardens for a short period whilst 
the site is being redeveloped. The 12 
homes are part of the council’s programme  

to build 1,000 new council homes over the 
next two years for Brent residents.  

EU Settlement Scheme 
 
  If you’re an EU, EEA or Swiss citizen, you 
and your family can apply to the EU Settle-
ment Scheme to continue living in the UK 
after 30 June 2021. If your application is 
successful, you’ll get either settled or pre-
settled status. 
  The EEA includes the EU countries and 
also Iceland, Liechtenstein and Norway. 
  You may be able to stay in the UK without 
applying - for example, if you’re an Irish 
citizen or have indefinite leave to remain. 
 
  Sign up for email updates: the EU Settle-
ment Scheme is open. You can apply now if 
you meet the criteria. 
  The deadline for applying is 30 June 2021.    
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Northwick Park One Public Estate 
 
  The OPE Consultation team plan to hold 
public consultation events on Thursday 10 
and Saturday 12 October at the social 
club in the centre of the development site. 
They will also be holding a preview event 
for community representatives and stake-
holders on Wednesday 9 October should 
you wish to attend. 
 
 
 
 
Councillors’ Surgery for Residents 
 

  The 1st Saturday of the month, excluding 
January, August and any election months, 
at St Cuthbert's Church Community Room,  
214 Carlton Ave West, Wembley HA0 3QY 

  Which status you get may depend on 
when you apply. 
  If the UK leaves the EU without a deal you 
will need to be living in the UK before it 
leaves the EU to apply. The deadline for 
applying will be 31 December 2020. 
 
Brent’s EU residents 
 
  We are aware that there are over 200,000 
EU migrants living in the borough, so far we 
know that 67,000 have registered.  We are 
one of the Local Authorities providing iden-
tity document scanning for those applying to 
the EU Settlement Scheme. 
  This service is available to resident EU 
citizens with a valid EU passport, and to 
their non-EU citizen family members with a 
biometric residence card issued by the UK. 
Although you can do this on line, if you do 
not have access to an Android device with 
near field communication (NFC), you can 
make an appointment to bring your pass-
port or biometric residence card to us, 
where it can be scanned and verified for 
you. 
 
What to bring to your appointment: 
 

◊ your current valid EU passport or valid 
biometric residence card 

◊ a mobile phone that can receive text mes-
sages or a device that can receive email 
  This service does not currently accept 
national identity cards. We will not need to 
keep your identity document and, in most 
cases, you will not be asked to send it any-
where else during your application.   
  Please encourage your neighbours, if they 
are EU migrants, to apply as soon as possi-
ble.  I am informed that provided that you 
have all the right documentation the proc-
ess can be completed within 15 minutes. 
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  I have been much encouraged by the num-
ber of people coming to visit our café be-
cause they want help with setting up a new 
one. It is great to see the enthusiasm that is 
building for Memory Cafes; I think that they 
are a big idea and have the power for major 
transformation of society. Some ideas look 
good, but they don’t have much scope. But 
Memory Cafes are so simple to run and have 
a disproportionate impact. 
  
  One of the things I love is when our choir 
gets going. The sound of singing is a glorious 
thing. I am currently speaking to Southwark 
Cathedral to see if we might be able to go 
and sing there again. It was great fun but 
quite challenging last time!  The coach was 
very small and cramped and our driver  

seemed to get lost quite a bit. We arrived late 
and the whole event was waiting for us to get 
there so it could start. 
  
  But despite the transport stress, our singing 
brought the house down. Our choir stands 
ready to cheer anyone up with our songs. We 
don’t really do harmonies but we belt out the 
classics. Our choir master Francis is amazing 
and our pianist Anna is amazing too. Last 
week I got involved with the singing. I am 
usually dashing around making sure every-
thing is OK. But I felt so happy after singing. 
Singing is life-affirming and it’s something 
that many adults don’t get the chance to do. 
  
  Why not come along and join in? Everyone 
is welcome in the choir – all you need to do is 
do your best. 
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  I went to Edinburgh for The Fringe this year. 
Well, I go every year and I love it. It is one of 
those perfect holidays that is a combination 
of activity and inactivity. Each year, I see at 
least a few shows that have a great impact 
on me. This year, the best thing that I saw 
was a play called Paradise Lodge. 
  
  It has two actors and is the story of a music 
group that go into care homes playing the old 
wartime songs and entertaining people. 
There is a sub-plot of elderly people waiting 
to go into a home. I won’t give any more 
away, other than to say that the play made 
me smile, sing, laugh and cry. It is truly won-
derful. The play is written by it’s star, who 
also looked after his mother-in-law in her 
dementia journey. So it is based on reality. 
 
  I am thrilled and amazed that they have  

agreed to come all the way from Manchester 
to put the play on at St Cuthbert’s (see page 
26). I think our space here will be perfect and 
it will be a chance to get our community to-
gether again. We are so much stronger when 
we meet and enjoy each other’s company 
and when we have an arts event. 
  
  So I invite you to come. No, I urge you to 
come, because the play is brilliant and it is 
only one hour long. We are charging £7 
which is, I think, a reasonable price for a pro-
fessional play using professional actors. The 
play got amazing reviews at Edinburgh and 
was one of the stand-out shows.  So, please 
drop in and get your tickets before we sell 
out. I can’t wait to see it again – and I would-
n’t say that about many plays! I have a bad 
habit of falling asleep at the theatre, but not 
this time. 
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findings from this study are in keeping with 
our guideline recommendations which show 
a small increase in the risk of Breast Can-
cer with HRT. Yet the headlines referred to 
a  doubling of risk  compared to what was 
previously believed, and this is where the 
damage and scaremongering come in.   
 
  The numbers of women getting Breast 
Cancer because they take HRT is accepted 
as one extra case per 1,000 women per 
year. It is actual numbers of extra cases 
that is important and, at worst, if the risk 
were really double, that would mean one 
more case per thousand women per year.   
 
  There are far more powerful risk factors 
influencing cancer risk than taking HRT. If 
we look at women who are more than two 
stone overweight, in one year there are five 
extra cases  of Breast Cancer per 1,000   

 
 

Another Cancer Scare 

  At time of writing we’ve had a new scare 
about Breast Cancer risk and HRT use por-
trayed in the media in an unnecessarily 
alarmist way.  You would think this was new 
information, but this was a mish-mash of old 
studies from 1992 to 2018 of women all 
over the world, not balanced in their com-
parisons and using outdated treatments.  
 
  We have always known that taking HRT 
slightly increases the risk of Breast Cancer 
after five years of use post-menopause; we 
inform women of the data on Breast Cancer 
risk with HRT to help them make an in-
formed decision, and we use an infographic 
to illustrate that risk.  
 
  There was no information here about any 
increased risk of dying from Breast Cancer, 
and there have never been any studies to 
show any  increase  in cancer deaths in 
women who have taken HRT. The overall  
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women.  We would do well to remember 
that when looking at the risks involved with 
HRT.  
  
  This study failed to consider far more im-
portant other lifestyle factors, such as alco-
hol intake and obesity.  
 

  The lead investigator of the study, when 
interviewed said she had done the study as 
she was worried about the upsurge in inter-
est in HRT and wanted women to be prop-
erly informed. 
 
  As a menopause specialist I would confirm 
that HRT provides effective symptom con-
trol and improves quality of life, as well as 
offering long term benefits in regards to 
bone and cardiovascular health. I   would 
also clarify that most of the hormones we 
use now in the UK are different to those in 
the studies and in years gone by.   
 
  Women undergoing HRT should continue  

 

as usual with their treatment and attend 
regular mammograms, as well as being 
breast aware. This is just one broad study 
amongst the hundreds already conducted 
and does not indicate anything conclusive 
about one particular therapy.   
 
  Important studies from the Women’s 
Health Initiative, which compares cancer 
rates in women who have taken HRT with 
women who have not, show no increased 
risk of dying from breast cancer if you have 
taken HRT. 
 
  So  next time you read about a doubling of 
risk, look  for the actual numbers involved. If 
the risk is pretty  low to start, then a  dou-
bling of risk will still mean the number of 
women affected is still very low. To report 
otherwise is irresponsible.  
 

DR JANE WOYKA 
MA MB BChir MRCGP DFSRH 
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  In the last edition of The Courier, we 
mentioned Tanishka who helps keep our 
streets clean with her friends.   Her Dad 
has been so impressed by her efforts in 
the local streets, as well as a bit of tree-
saving and other volunteering work she 
does, that he wrote to Leicester City 
Football Club— where she is a season 
ticket holder with him and her sis-
ter.  They too were impressed, and the 
Club invited her to be the official mascot 
for the opening match of the new Pre-
mier League season versus Wolver-
hampton Wanderers. 
  
  Tanishka got to meet her heroes 
Kasper  Schmeichel , James  Maddison, 
Youri Tielemans  and of course Jamie 
Vardy.  She also got shirts signed by the 
entire Leicester City squad.  She de-
scribed her experience as "amazing and 
totally surreal".   

From Litter to Leicester! 
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HALLOWEEN 
Some believe that the origins of Halloween date 
back to the ancient Celtic festival of Samhain 
(pronounced sow-in). The Celts, who lived some 
2,000 years ago in the area that is now Ireland, 
the United Kingdom and northern France, cele-
brated their new year on November 1st. 
 

  This day marked the end of summer and the 
harvest and the beginning of the dark, cold win-
ter—a time of year that was often associated 
with death. Celts believed that on the night 
before the new year, the boundary between the 
worlds of the living and the dead became 
blurred. So, on the night of October 31st they 
celebrated Samhain, when it was believed that 
the ghosts of the dead returned to earth.  
 

  In addition to causing trouble and damaging 
crops, Celts believed that the presence of the 
otherworldly spirits made it easier for the Dru-
ids, or Celtic priests, to make predictions about 
the future. For a people entirely dependent on  

the volatile natu-
ral world, these 
prophecies were 
an important 
source of comfort 
and direction 
during the long, 
dark winter. 
 

  To commemo-
rate the event, 
Druids built huge 
sacred bonfires, where the people gathered to 
burn crops and animals as sacrifices to the Celtic 
deities. During the celebration, the Celts wore 
costumes, typically consisting of animal heads 
and skins, and attempted to tell each other’s 
fortunes. 
 

  When the celebration was over, they re-lit their 
hearth fires, which they had extinguished earlier 
that evening, from the sacred bonfire to help 
protect them during the coming winter. 
 

Trick-or-treat came much, much later! 
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Northwick Park Community Garden  
www.northwickparkcommunitygarden.com 

  We kicked off the Autumn schedule of ac-
tivities for the community garden with our 
cuttings workshop on 12

th
 September at The 

Windermere Pub. It was great to see many 
familiar faces and catch up over a hot cuppa 
– thank you to everyone for joining. Inspired 
and immensely motivated to succeed, our 
secateurs are no longer left to rust in the 
shed but busy snipping away in the garden 
to multiply favourite plants and herbs for 
next year. It will be great to plant some of 
the cuttings we’ve potted at the workshop 
out in the community garden in the spring! 
Let us know how you get on taking care of 
them via email or post photos on our Face-
book page. 
  If you have visited the community garden 
recently, you’ll notice that we added some 
much-needed mulch to the planted beds – 
thank you to everyone who, with a big 
shovel and great determination tackled tons 
of wood chip on 14

th
 September! We are 

planning to hold similar ‘mini’ ad hoc mainte-
nance sessions over the winter to get to-
gether for a couple of hours (whilst dog 
walking in our case) at weekends. We’ll pub-
lish more information shortly, which will cer-
tainly include details on the next Permablitz, 
on our website., 
  Our next workshop on Thursday 17th Octo-
ber, 7pm, at The Windermere Pub—will  

focus on how to create a plant community of 
autumn salads and spring bulbs. This can 
be achieved by combining plants that play 
different roles, where each contributes to 
what the others need.  
  You will learn about how the autumn sal-
ads contribute to the fertility of the soil and 
support the growth of the bulbs. Some of the 
earliest plants to flower in late winter/spring 
are bulbs: snowdrops, crocuses, daffodils 
etc. They provide much needed nectar dur-
ing the first part of the year to bees and we 
will be planting them to install them in the 
Northwick Park Community Garden next 
year. Workshop tickets can be purchased 
via the News & Events page on our website.  
  At time of writing, our lovely community 
garden supporter Sarah was very much 
looking forward to attending the 2019 Lon-
don in Bloom RHS award ceremony on 20

th
 

September. We’ll tell you all about it in the 
next Courier edition. Promise! 
  We look forward to catching up with you 
soon.  
  Thanks for the great support.  
Eleri, Joanna, Rishil and Iris 
 

Facebook, Instagram: 
 

 @northwickparkcommunitygarden 
 

northwickparkcommunitygarden@gmail.com 
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 SECURITY GATES 4 YOU LTD 
www.securitygates4you.co.uk 

0208 935 5921 

Manufacturers and installers of high security gates for windows and doors 

Free quotations     Price Match guarantee     5 year guarantee 

 

Unit  3, North Cavendish House, 391 Burnt Oak Broadway, Edgware, HA8 5AW 

0208 935 5921   07535 218 265 

Registered in England/Wales Company No: 08776774    VAT: 266 6666 58 
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Following many comments on the residents’ 
WhatsApp group regarding the tree-work 
and removal being undertaken, I asked the 
officer from Brent to update us— 
  “We have changed our inspection and 
maintenance regimes under our current con-
tract. A major part of this change is that we 
are attempting to spread work more evenly 
across the borough, by covering approxi-
mately a quarter of it in each year between 
2018 and 2022. We have only managed, 
over the past decade or so, to do sporadic 
ad hoc work in the Sudbury Court Area—the 
current work, which covers the entire North-
wick Park ward is more focused and, of ne-
cessity, more intensive. There will be some 
removals of trees, that are not suitable for 
retention in the long term, but many more 
are being retained and many are simply 
being pruned. We do not anticipate doing 
further routine work in the area for another 4 
years once the current work programme is  

Tree work on our streets—update 

completed. We stopped routine removals 
of stumps in 2014 and acknowledge this is 
not ideal, this issue has been debated 
internally and we apologise for not being 
able to resolve it yet. We do hope to return 
to regular stump removal eventually.” 

Gary Rimmer 

 
  If I may add, having had many dealings 
with the Tree Officers at Brent since being 
involved with the SCRA, I have always 
found them to be very knowledgeable, and 
most definitely on the side of keeping 
trees unless absolutely necessary.—or 
unless a resident has complained about a 
tree in the street outside their property and 
asked for it to be removed. 
 
Also, we will hopefully have some good 
news on tree planting next month 

Kaye 
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CUTH'S  
TODDLERS' GROUP 

Fun  Play  Stories  Support 
 

(now a Daniel’s Den) 
 

Every Friday 10-11.30  
(except school holidays) 

£2 per family (50p extra child) 
 
 
 

214 Carlton Avenue West 
HA0 3QY 

0208 904 1457 
www.stcuth.org  

 

WINDERMERE 

NURSERY 
Windermere Avenue, South Kenton 

Children aged 2 to 5 
OFSTED APPROVED 

Open 8.30am to 4pm 
51 weeks per year 

Grants available for all 3 and 4 year olds;  
FREE 30 hours per week for 2 year olds,  

subject to status. 

020 8904 3327 
07715 412 168 

HIGH QUALITY PAINTER & DECORATOR 
 

⁕  LAMINATED FLOORS FITTED ⁕  TILING 
 

Free Estimates  
 

DAVID PETER t/a O & D DECORATORS 
 

07904 913443   Email: davidpeterdecor@gmail.com 

mailto:davidpeterdecor@gmail.com
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Until all new trains are in service, frequency 

outside of peak times may vary so customers 
are being advised to check before they travel 
to confirm which services are operating.   
  The new trains continue to offer the conven-
ience of walk-through carriages and air-
conditioning but include additional features 
such as USB charge points, free Wi-Fi and 
i m p r o v e d  r e a l - t i m e  i n f o r m a t i o n 
screens.  They will operate alongside some 
of the existing trains currently in use on the 
route.” 

    Good news for resident commuters for a 
change—some of you may have noticed that 
from the beginning of September, the Wat-
ford to Euston line is providing a 15 minute 
frequency during peak times.  
  From Ami Ibitson at TFL— 
  “A four trains per hour (15 minute fre-
quency) service will operate on the line in 
the mornings between 07:30 and 10:00 and 
between 15:30 and 19:00 during the evening 
peak. A three train per hour service will con-
tinue at other times until brand new Class 
710 electric trains are put into passenger 
service on the line.  
  The phased introduction of these additional 
trains is an important step in delivering the 
improved four trains per hour timetable we 
have promised our customers which will be 
in operation later this year.   

Alongside the introduction of the additional 
peak time services, work continues to intro-
duce our new electric trains as quickly as 
possible. As drivers complete the necessary 
training it will allow some services to operate 
a 15 minute frequency during the day.  

More Trains 



24 

 



25 

 

carbon dioxide, which is about 20% of 

the world’s total CO2 emissions. We can 

help reduce this number by walking 

more often. For example, a 5-minute car 

journey would only take about 15 min-

utes of walking. Not only is this good for 

the environment, but good for yourself 

too. If you are able to walk more often, 

you can take in more fresh air, which is 

proven to help aid concentration and it 

also helps to keep you energised. If you 

can walk with your friends, you can 

catch up with them too! This not only 

develops your social and communica-

tion skills but is a great source of exer-

cise. 
 

  If you do live too far away to walk, an 

alternative is to take a bike. This is also a 

great way to exercise and it can get you 

to school just as fast as a car! Further-

more, it causes no pollution. But if you 

don’t have a bike, you can also take a 

bus. Despite the fact that buses still 

cause pollution, it helps that there is one 

less car on the road. Buses are also free 

for people up to 18 and also makes you 

walk to and from the bus stops. 
 

  Walking to school is a great way to 

save our environment, as well as keep-

ing yourself fit and healthy. Hopefully, 

there will be less cars on the road to 

school and remember; you can help 

further by walking to other places that 

aren’t too far to walk! 

-Rian Chotai 

  

About me: 
 

◊  Highly experienced and DBS checked;  
◊  Working at a top international law firm; and 
◊  Graduated with a 2.1 Law degree and 69% 
Commendation on the Legal Practice Course and 
Masters in Law, Business and Management.  

TUTORING  
Services offered—from £15 p/h: 
 

◊  all subjects from primary to A-level;  
◊  Law at degree and postgraduate level. 
 

Enquiries:  07506 10 77 99  

  It’s always great to see people walking 

to school, but whenever I see people 

taking a car to school, I always wonder 

if they really need to take a car. As I 

walk to school every day, I would like to 

share some reasons why others should 

try and walk too. 
 

  First of all, most people take cars as it’s 

more convenient, however, every year, 

cars release about 333 million tonnes of  

Why walking to school is good for all of us 
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  How quickly the season changes, after the 
balmy weather we enjoyed at Bank Holiday 
we suddenly notice a chill in the air, the 
shortening days , the wind rustling in the 
trees bringing the leaves tumbling down.   
Already a brown carpet of leaves is lining the 
hedgerow on the road up to Harrow Hill. 
  There is still much 
pleasure in getting out 
into the garden, es-
caping the news of 
parliamentary disarray 
– getting back to na-
ture.   All troubles can 
be left behind as you 
make a survey of your 
plot, taking stock and 
considering any nec-
essary changes to the 
garden landscape.   
Some plants may 
have struggled and 
would appreciate a more favourable spot in 
the garden.   They can now be moved to a 
kinder place, still with time for them to settle 
into new surroundings before winter sets in.   
Autumn is also a good time to weed and feed 
the lawn.  Some grass seed, mixed with 
earth and lawn fertiliser scattered over the 
lawn will ensure a healthy greensward in the 
Spring.    Yes, Spring will come again!  Most 
gardeners are optimists and planning ahead 
is part of the pleasure.  So many lovely varie-
ties of spring bulbs are now available that it is 
hard to choose, but some time spent in the 
next few weeks planting bulbs will pay divi-
dends next year. 
  However, all this is talk of the future.  Those 
of you who grow dahlias and chrysanthe-
mums, michaelmas daisies and sunflowers 
are still enjoying a blaze of colour to round off 
the season.  There are still some vegetables 
and tomatoes to harvest and SCHS mem-
bers are now preparing for the Society’s Au-
tumn Show on Saturday 21

st
 September (a  

report to come next month).    After that it will 
be time to look out the nut and seed feeders 
to attract more birds to your garden and this 
is a good time to put up a nesting box, to 
provide winter shelter and a familiar home 
when the birds begin to nest next spring.  A 
bit of garden untidiness is also in fashion – a 

hole at the bottom of 
that close-boarded 
fence will make a 
pathway for hedge-
hogs;   a pile of logs 
in a spare corner will 
soon become a shel-
ter for wildlife, a small 
pond in a shallow 
container may attract 
frogs to eat up those 
troublesome slugs.  
  To round off the 
gardening season, 
members of the 

SCHS will meet on Saturday 26
th
 October for 

the Annual General Meeting.  This is always 
a happy occasion with reports and discus-
sion, rewards and trophies for the prize-
winners.  You do not have to be a footballer 
to rejoice in winning silverware!   Many of the 
Society’s trophies were donated by worthy 
people when the Society was very new.   We 
have the Comben trophy awarded each year 
to the most successful grower of fruit and 
vegetables and the Wakeling trophy which 
rewards the gardener, who over the three 
shows has gained most points in the flower 
section.  Comben and Wakeling were the 
builders of the Sudbury Court Estate.  The 
names of the winners have been engraved 
every year, except from 1939 to 1945 when 
gardeners were busy ‘digging for victory ‘.   
Who will have their names added to the tro-
phies this year?   All will be revealed at the 
AGM on Saturday 26

th
October 3pm to 

5pm, with tea and cakes of course! 
Margaret Roake 
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www.the-scra.co.uk 

we’re always looking for photos and stories for The Courier and website, 
especially historic photos 

Please contact:          editor@the-scra.co.uk 
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NEW LIBRARY OPENING TIMES: 
 

 Mon, Tues, 3-6.30pm; Weds 3-8pm 
 Saturdays 12-5pm 
 

We have loads of books for all tastes, study 
space and free Wifi 
 
WELLBEING WITH YOGA 
 

Mon, Tues, Thurs at 7pm 
Sat at 9.30 am 
Sun at 10am 
 

  All sessions last 1 hour and cost just £5 (to 
pay the tutors with balance donation to cost 
of utilities etc). For more information and to 
express interest please contact us (below) 
 

OUR SHOP  
 

Sudbury Town Underground Station 
 

Mon, Weds and Fri—3 to 8pm  
Sat— 1 to 4pm 
 

  We have loads of books, DVDs, CDs, Jazz 
& Classical vinyl records, pictures  and much 
more. 
 

  Donations of unwanted cameras, mobile 
phones, tablets and even 00 gauge rail items 
welcome. 

 

FOR CHILDREN 
 

Story Telling & Rhyme 
Tues—11am for 30 minutes (50p donation) 
Chess Club – Saturday 12 to 2pm  
Summer Crafts and Games 2 to 3pm 
Homework Club—Saturday 2.30-4pm 
 
OTHER ACTIVITIES, incl 
 

Memory Lounge – inc. chair yoga or Tai Chi 
Tues, 11am to 1pm (small donation) 
 
Art Club  
Tues, 1 to 3pm (£2 donation for materials) 
 

Knitting Sewcial  
Weds, 10.30am to 12.30pm (£2 donation for 
tea etc) 
 
 

 

  There are various regular activities—full 
details can be found on our website  
barhamlibrary.uk 
 

contact Paul Lorber  07917 094 239 
barhamlibrary@hotmail.co.uk  
 

Barham Community Library,   
Barham Park 
660 Harrow Road, Wembley HA0 3JF 
buses 18, 92, 182, 204 and H17. 

ADZ BEEMERZ 
 

BMW & MINI SPECIALIST  
 

◊ SERVICING ◊ REPAIRS ◊ SALES ◊ ADVICE 
 

◊ Collection & delivery service ◊ loan car available 

 

 

 

 

 

07836 326 927 
adzbeemerz@hotmail.co.uk    www.adzbeemerz.co.uk 

⁕ Bespoke servicing and repairs 

⁕ Only genuine approved parts used 

⁕ Castrol lubrication centre 

⁕ Forté treatment centre 

⁕ Diagnostic repairs 

⁕ MOT preparation and MOTs 

⁕ 29 years BMW experience 

⁕ Used car sales 

mailto:barhamlibrary@hotmail.co.uk
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Hello Kids,  
 

  How are you all? Don’t forget to write to me 
with your favourite jokes and pictures: 
 

 preeyaatthecourier@hotmail.com 
 

JOKES 
 

What’s small and cuddly and bright purple? 
A koala holding his breath! 
 

What happens when a cat eats a lemon? 
It becomes a sour puss! 
 

Why are elephants wrinkled? 
Have you ever tried to iron one? 
 

What do you get if you cross a fish with an 
elephant? 
Swimming trunks! 
 

Why do elephants never forget? 
Because nobody ever tells them anything! 
 

What day do fish hate? 
Fry-day. 
 

What do you call bears with no ears? 
B! 
 

Where do cows go on Saturday nights? 
To the MOOO-vies! 

 

RIDDLES 
 
What has a face and 
two hands but no 
arms or legs? 
 A lock! 
 

What is the easiest way to see double your 
money? 
Put it in front of the mirror of course! 
 

What has to be broken before you can use 
it? 
An egg 
 

What has a neck but no head? 
A bottle 
 

What goes up and doesn’t come back down? 
Your age 
 

Everyone has one and no one can lose it, 
what is it? 
A shadow 
 

Did you spot the deliberate spelling mistake? 
‘lock’ should be ‘clock’. 
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SUDBURY NEIGHBOURHOOD CENTRE—We have no events in October but urge you to 
keep free Saturday 30th November for our Christmas Sale with Santa's Grotto for the chil-
dren.  We shall open the Sale at 10.00am and are expecting Santa to arrive around midday!    
Phone 020 8908 1220 for more information on what we do or visit our web-
site.  www.sudburyneighbourhoodcentre.co.uk 
 

HARROW PHILHARMONIC CHOIR—Well into rehearsals for Voices For Hospices at Harrow 
School Speech Room on October 19th at 3:15 p.m. Also enjoying preparing Handel’s Coro-
nation Anthems and Gounod’s Messe Chorale for our November concert. 
Rehearsals take place on Monday, 7:45 at Harrow High School, Gayton Road, Harrow  
HA1 2JG. New members welcomed! 
For further details go to our website www.harrowphil.co.uk. 
 

HARROW HARMONY invite you to join our OPEN REHEARSAL. Friday November1st. 7.30 - 
9.45pm. South Harrow Methodist Church, Walton Avenue, Harrow HA2 8QU. 
Music, refreshments and a warm welcome provided. 0208 861 4017 if you want more info, 
otherwise just turn up. 
 

CUTH’S TODDLER’S GROUP—(now Daniel’s Den) Fun. Play. Stories. Support. Every Fri-
day 10-11.30 (except school holidays) £2 (+50p extra child). St Cuthbert’s, 214 Carlton Ave 
West, HA0 3QY 020 8904 1457 www.stcuth.org 
 

BADMINTON – every Thursday 8–10pm in a local school, Sudbury Court Badminton Club 
welcomes League level/good club players.  Contact Arvin 07748 642706, Alkesh 07956 
453734 or Trevor 07771 998729 
 

ST LUKE’S WALKING CLUB— informal group of supporters of St Luke’s Hospice who meet 
regularly to walk and raise money for the Hospice. An annual long distance sponsored walk in 
May. The rest of the year we offer a variety of short and long walks in the country and in town 
for pleasure and to keep fit. Anyone can join us. The walks are free but small donations are 
welcome. Further details can be found at www.stlukestrainingwalks.org.uk  

http://www.stlukestrainingwalks.org.uk/
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Thank you for supporting our advertisers 
They make this magazine possible 

Next Copy Deadline 
The Courier is published monthly.   
Copy, advertisements and remittances for the  
Novmber issue should be received by 

10th October 2019 
Format required:  
Pictures - JPEG (high res) 
Advert - JPEG (high res) 
Editorial—MS Word 

* SCRA NEWS is the latest news from the Associa-

tion Committee.  All other articles are from third par-
ties and do not necessarily reflect the views and 
opinions of the Committee. As such, the Editor and 
Committee will not accept responsibility or liability for 
any such material. 

* The Editor reserves the right not to publish all or 

part of any material submitted for publication. 
The Editor/Committee’s decision is final 

* All rights reserved. No part of the publication may 

be reproduced in any form, without the prior consent 
of the Editor 

* Produced and published by the Sudbury Court 

Residents’ Association. 

* Printed by Mail Boxes etc (0208 427 4477) 

ADVERTISER FINDER 

Please mention 

The Courier 
When contacting them.  

If they do a good job, recommend 
them to a friend / neighbour 

ADVERTISING 
 
Advertising rates and Terms & Conditions 
are available from: 
advertising@the-scra.co.uk 
 
All advertisements are accepted in good 
faith and no responsibility is taken by the 
producers  of this magazine for claims 
made by advertisers. Readers must sat-
isfy themselves as to the suitability of any 
contractor or supplier they engage. No 
recommendations are made or implied. 
Neither The Courier nor the SCRA can 
become involved in any disputes be-
tween advertisers and their clients. 
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